MINUTES - 3/01/2022

CONNOQUENESSING BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING March 1, 2022

The public meeting of the Borough Council of Connoquenessing was called to order.

Present were Council members Lloyd Leslie, Chris Logan, Rob Campbell, Francis Smith, David Hilliard, and Mayor Ray Betz.

Also present were Dave Bocci, Denny Frost, Paul Maranchi, and Vickie Forbes.

Denny Frost, 145 Shelton Place, expressed concern regarding the unsafe issue due to the lack of stop signs on Shelton Place Drive and Essex

Court. Campbell motioned, Hilliard seconded to request the Borough Engineer look at the street layout and prepare to make comments regarding
street signs at this location and for Phase 2 at the April meeting. Motion passed.

SEWAGE PLANT UPDATE

Bocci provided comments on the annual Chapter 94 report and reviewed charts related to hydraulic flows for 2021 and the projected monthly
averages through 2026. Hilliard motioned, Smith seconded to approve and sign the Chapter 94 Municipal Wasteload Management Report.
Motion passed.

BUSINESS

Hilliard motioned, Smith seconded, to approve the meeting minutes of February 1, 2022. Motion passed.
Hilliard motioned, Campbell seconded, to approve the submitted January 2022 Treasurer’s Report. Motion passed.

Hilliard motioned, Logan seconded, to approve the bills as submitted. Motion passed.

OLD BUSINESS:

DCNR Park Grant
Campbell reviewed two options to apply for the new playground equipment with the DCNR. The Park Committee recommended the first option

which would be to apply for the total amount needed with a 50% Borough match. Campbell motioned, Hilliard seconded to move forward with
this option and to adopt Resolution 2022-04 — Connoquenessing Playground Equipment. Motion passed.

NEW BUSINESS:

Recycle Day — May 7, 2022

Recycle Day will be held Saturday, May 7, 2022, from 8 am to 1 pm at the Forward Township building. Due to the closing of ECS@R which
collected electronics, chemicals, paints, batteries, fluorescent lights, etc., the event currently will not be taking those items. The Boy Scout troop
has been contacted to assist in unloading of vehicles.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Emergency Management:  No Report

Fire: Logan reported on attending the Installation and Membership Appreciation Dinner.
Law and Order: No Report
Streets: The issue of signage in Leslie Farms was addressed above.

Smith commented on a walkway or access between Dogwood Lane and Washington Street.

Zoning/Planning: No Report

Borough Building: No Report
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Park: The Borough Engineer will be contacted to provide specs at the April meeting to level and resurface the
tennis/pickle ball court.

The damage to the small shelter will be repaired by PA American Water in the spring.

Sewage Financial: No Report

MISCELLANEQOUS:

Campbell reported that trash from dumpsters has been blowing all over Leslie Farms. Contractors were dumping left over cement in
undesignated areas. Council requested the Borough Engineer provide solutions at the April meeting. An email will be sent to the developer’s
office regarding these issues.

Campbell motioned, Hilliard seconded to adjourn the meeting at 8:15 pm. Motion passed.

Respectfully submitted,

Vickee Forbea

Vickie L. Forbes
Borough Secretary/Treasurer
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